
PUBLIC NOTICE
State of California • Department of Transportation

NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A 
MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
OF THE SODA SPRINGS PAVEMENT 

REHABILITATION PROJECT
WHAT IS BEING PROPOSED:
The California Department of Transportation proposes to rehabilitate a portion 
of Interstate 80, in both Placer and Nevada Counties, from 0.2 miles west of the 
Troy Road undercrossing to 0.1 miles east of the Soda Springs overcrossing. 
This project proposes to repair distressed pavement and bridge deck on the 
existing eastbound (EB) and Westbound lanes and shoulders, construct an 
EB truck climbing lane and widen and replace the EB Troy Road (19-106R) 
and Kingvale (19-107R) undercrossing structures for the continuation of the 
truck climbing lane. Existing culverts will be repaired, replaced, or extended 
as needed. Detector loops on the mainline as well as existing overhead sign 
structures and sign panels will be replaced. 

WHAT’S AVAILABLE:
The Environmental Document referred to as an Initial Study with Proposed 
Mitigated Negative Declaration will be available for review from January 3, 2022 
to February 1, 2022. Please submit your comments by February 1, 2022. The 
document may be viewed at the following locations:

The document is also available on the web at: https://dot.ca.gov/caltrans-
near-me/district-3/d3-programs/d3-environmental/d3-environmental-doc
INVITING PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT: 
We’d like to hear what you think about the proposed project. Whether you live, 
work, and/or commute along this section of I-80. The public is an important part 
of the process of building a better community and we welcome your valued input. 
Caltrans is committed to the safety and well-being of our community members, 
employees, and their families.
COMMENTS: 
We welcome your comments. Please submit your written comments via postal 
mail to:

Soda Springs Project 
Attn: Bria Miller 
703 B Street 
Marysville, CA 95901
Email: bria.miller@dot.ca.gov | Phone: (530) 720-3691 

All comments must be received by: February 1, 2022. 
SPECIAL ACCOMMODATIONS: 
For individuals with sensory disabilities, this document can be made available 
in Braille, large print, audio, or computer disc. To obtain a copy in one of these 
alternative formats, please contact the Public Information Officer, Raquel 
Borrayo at (530) 701-5209, or use the California Relay Service TTY number, 
1 (800) 735-2929.

CONTACT: 
For further questions about this project contact: Mohan Bonala - Caltrans 
District 3 Project Manager | (530) 788-3259 or mohan.bonala@dot.ca.gov 

Amarjeet S. Benipal - District 3 Director | California Department of 
Transportation 703 B Street, Marysville, CA 95901

“Caltrans ensures that no person in the state of California is excluded from 
participation in, denied the benefits of, or otherwise subjected to discrimination 
in Caltrans programs, policies, procedures, activities, and services on the 
grounds of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability.”

Caltrans District 3 
703 B Street 
Marysville, CA 95901
Colfax Public Library 
10 Church Street 
Colfax, CA 95713

Truckee Branch Library 
10031 Levon Avenue 
Truckee,CA 96161


